

Antelope Valley College
Associated Student Organization
Executive Council Minutes
3041 West Ave K, Lancaster, CA 93536
Friday, November 20, 2009, 2009
Student Lounge, 7:45 AM

The Executive Council of the Antelope Valley College met on November 20, 2009. For more information, please contact Associated Student Organization President Curtis Smith 722-6300 ext 6160.

I. ORGANIZATIONAL ITEMS

1.1 Call to order: 7:56am by President Curtis Smith

1.2 Pledge of Allegiance: Lead by President Curtis Smith

1.3 Roll Call:

President – Curtis Smith - Present

Vice President, Academic Affairs – Sheronda Myers - Present

Vice President, Student Services – Jonmmica Walter - Present

Vice President, Club Affairs – Patricia Del Gaudio - Present

Vice President, Public Relations – Raquel Meza – Present

Treasurer – Jamie Holzer - Absent

Secretary – Brigitte Zemke - Absent

Senator:

Counseling and Matriculation – Gloria Gowan - Present

Enrollment Services – Schaelaur Smith - Absent

Health Sciences – Deepika Mohan - Absent

Language Arts and Instructional Resources – Karole Obrikat - Present

Mathematics, Science and Engineering – Stephanie Conley - Present

Social and Behavioral Sciences and Business, Computer Studies and Economic

Development – Enrique Camacho - Present

Student Development and Services – Sandra Govin - Absent

Technical Education - Bryan Richardson – Absent (although he attended the meeting)

Visual and Performing Arts and Physical Education – Antonio De La Torre - Absent

Membership is 16, Quorum is 9, 9 were present, Quorum is established.

Student Trustee – David Brown – Present

1.4 Adoption of the Agenda:

Moved to adopt the agenda by Senator Enrique Camacho, seconded by Vice President Student Services Jonmmica Walter. Motion passed 9/0/0.

1.5 Approval of the Minutes- November 13, 2009

Moved to approve the minutes by Senator Enrique Camacho, seconded by Vice President, Club Affairs Patricia Del Gaudio. Motion passed 9/0/0.

1.6 Approval of Checks and Receipts.

Moved to approval checks and receipts by Vice President, Student Services Sheronda Myers, seconded by Senator Stephanie Conley, Motion passed 9/0/0.

II. PUBLIC FORUM

Sheronda Myers, Vice President of the Military Club talked about the Sheriff contract and that the Board of Trustees are having a meeting on Monday night at 4:30 pm and that ASO should attend to support this since many members of their club have PTSD and with the stabbing that occurred on campus we need the police here.

III. ACTION ITEMS

3.1 Campus Pride/ Beautification

Vice President for Academic Affairs Sheronda Myers moved to table this item, seconded by Vice President of Club Affairs Patricia Del Gaudio. Motion passed 9/0/0.

3.2 AVC Smoking Policy and Student Court

Senator Enrique Camacho reported that the CCC wants to have the ASO survey completed by the next CCC meeting. At this point there is no new information from other schools about the Student Court.

Senator Enrique Camacho moved to suspend the rules of the day and move 3.4 ahead of 3.3, seconded by Vice President of Public Relations Raquel Meza, Motion passed 9/0/0.

3.3 AVC Impeachment

President Curtis Smith informed the body that he sent an email the three students in question, Secretary Brigette Zemke, Senator of Visual and Performing Arts and Physical Education Antonio De La Torre and Senator of Enrollment Services Schaelaur Smith. He also tried to call them. He did not get a response for anyone. Dr. Zimmerman talked with Schaelaur Smith but she did not respond.

Vice President for Academic Affairs Sheronda Myers moved to approve the impeachment of Brigette Zemke, second by Senator Karole Obrikat. Motion passed 9/0/0.

Vice President for Student Services Jonmmica Walter moved to approve the impeachment of Schaelaur Smith, second by Senator Stephanie Conley. Motion passed 9/0/0.

Vice President for Student Services Jonmmica Walter moved to approve the impeachment of Antonio De La Torre, second by Senator Enrique Camacho. Motion passed 9/0/0.

3.4 ASO/ICC Activities

- Vice President of Club Affairs Patricia Del Gaudio suggested a Campus Clean up was the first item discussed where clubs would pick up trash around campus and the club which pick up the most trash would get a financial reward in their club account.
- President Curtis Smith suggested a Campus Spirit Point – clubs would earn points for attending a variety of ASO events and the club with the most points would get money in their account. A sub committee was created with Curtis

Smith chairing the group – other members are Karole Obrikat, Raquel Meza, Stephanie Conley, and Enrique Camacho.

- Dr. Zimmerman suggested that there be a meeting during intersession to discuss the budget and other fundraising ideas since ASO will not have the Snack Shack and Concession and most likely ticket taking next year and there needs to be a plan for fundraising ideas.
- Vice President of Academic Affairs suggested Sheronda Myers suggested an open forum on the budget cut in early spring and if you sign a petition you get a free cookie.
- Vice President of Public Relations Raquel Meza suggested that for the next meeting everyone look nice since she wants to take everyone pictures.

IV. REPORTS

Senator's Reports

- Mathematics, Science and Engineering – Stephanie Conley – she missed to Math meetings due to work but she will attend the Honors Committee next week.
- Language Arts and Instructional Resources – Karole Obrikat – She attended the Enrollment Management meeting but they did not have quorum and therefore the next meeting is January 10. Ashe also attended a FLEX and it was great and more students should attend.
- Technical Education - Bryan Richardson – There are no Intersession or summer classes in Tech Ed except for Wild Fire and that is because English gave up some of their classes so that these could be taught.
- Counseling and Matriculation – Gloria Gowan – she can not attend the Counseling meeting due to her work schedule and can not find a proxy. Dr. Zimmerman informed her and everyone else that just because you can not attend the meetings does not that you can not talk with the Dean outside of the meetings.
- Social and Behavioral Sciences and Business, Computer Studies and Economic Development – Enrique Camacho – There is a lot of noise in the hallways in the LS building. The CCC is interested in the Campus Beatification Committee. He also received information from CALPERG about starting a chapter at AVC. They want to send a rep to talk at an ASO meeting. He has also talked with his Dean about the SB 70 grant about Technical Education.

Executive Board Reports-

- Vice President, Club Affairs – Patricia Del Gaudio – Roteract held their Kiss a Frog contest and Mr. Vento had to kiss a frog. The Campus Beatification committee meeting is Wednesday at 3 p.m. in SSV 180 Nov 25th.
- Vice President, Public Relations – Raquel Meza – Had a good meeting with Dr. Zimmerman and she has a lot of ideas about what to do for PR. Next meeting dress nice because she will be taking your pictures.
- Vice President, Student Services – Jonmmica Walter – She attended the basic Skills meeting and they are doing surveys for students and faculty. She also attended the Safety committee and they talked about adding slow speed bumps on the parking lots, the need more lighting by the BE building, the Swimming pool sweeper got replaced and therefore the pool is cleaner, they are replacing the paper recycling boxes with metal boxes since they are working good. Terry

Cleveland asked that if anyone sees any hazardous situations to call him at 6288 and leave your name and contact information. She also has a meeting with Dr. Hall to talk about goals and she will attend the Board of Trustees meeting on Monday.

- Vice President, Academic Affairs – Sheronda Myers – The Academic Senate Academic Computer team (ACT) is making a video about Blackboard 9. – Blackboard for Virgins, AP&P is moving to add more Community Ed classes – the newest one is mind money strategies, in the intersession and spring they will be using a new add system for students to crash were students are given a code to add on line but the hope in spring is to have on line wait lists. It was reported by Dawn that as of July 1 there was a new state law that student will be able to see the cost of the book before they register for the class. Updating Library to show where the funds are coming from. There is an expected that there will be mid year budget cuts as per Dr. Fisher.
- President – Curtis Smith – Meeting with Dr. Fisher at 9 am Monday, should have been at a different time since most students have class at that time, General Assembly Resolution packet is on his desk (how AVC voted). They started a President group for network purposes, strengthen relationships with high school counselors and go and talk with their ASB's.

Student Trustee- David Brown – attended scholarship workshops that were very informative, attended the Alpha Iota meeting attended and they would like to help with activities.

Advisor- Wants to make sure that everyone is doing well in their classes. Region 6 meeting is Friday December 4th leave at 10am.

V. ANNOUNCEMENTS /UPCOMING MEETINGS AND EVENT

No meeting next week due to Thanksgiving. Next meeting is Friday, December 4th at 7:45 a.m. before Region 6 meeting.

VI. ADJOURNMENT

Moved to adjourn the meeting by Vice President Student Services Jonmmica Walter and seconded by Vice President Pubic Relations Raquel Meza. Motion passed 9/0/0.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:13 am.